
Riverglades Elementary School 
School Advisory Council 

January 27, 2025 
 

Call meeting to order/Attendance/Pledge:  A meeting of the Riverglades Elementary School Advisory 
Council was called to order by Christ Duhart at 9:32am. Secretary Kathleen Judd recorded the minutes.  
Attendance attached.    
 
Approval of November 2024 Minutes: Duhart displayed and summarized the December 16, 2024. 
Michael Goldberg made a motion to approve. All present approved.  Motion outcome: the minutes from 
December 16, 2024, were approved.  
 
Accountability SAC Funds: $17, 464.42.  The amount will soon be decreasing for professional 
development days.   
 
School Environmental Safety Incident Reporting (SESIR): School Environmental Safety Incident 
Reporting- Seltzer reported no SESIR update.   
 
Principal’s Report: Principal Jo-Anne Seltzer went over how one of our big goals is to improve in growth 
and proficiency with our Lowest Quartile students.  We are currently looking at our data and deciding 
how to improve in reading components.  For example, diving into vocabulary and figuring out what to 
use for students if they have a vocabulary deficiency.  Safari groups are helping target and meet student 
needs.  Using Response to Intervention (RTI), we can identify and target student deficiencies. As a team, 
we discuss what interventions will be supportive based on the Intervention Chart on the Reading Plan. 
Once we identify and target, we collect data and the cycle continues through RTI, data chats, parent 
conferences, and PLCs.  
 
Questions, concerns, and ideas- None 
  
Motion to adjourn: Michael Goldberg made a motion to adjourn meeting.  Meeting adjourned at 
9:40am.  
 
Next meeting: February 24, 2025 @ 9:30am 
 
 


